
 

Esta carta contiene información acerca de un proyecto en su vecindario. Si usted 

necesita lo siguente traducido en español, favor de llamar al numero arriba. 

 

This letter contains information about a project in your neighborhood. If you need the 

following information translated, please call the above phone number. 

 

November 3, 2020 

 

SUBJECT:  Winter Street NE Storm Sewer Pipe Rehabilitation 

  Project Number 202020 

 

Dear Salem Property Owner/Resident: 

 

The City of Salem has contracted with Emery & Sons Construction Group LLC to repair a 

failing and damaged storm pipeline located on Winter Street NE from Market Street NE to D 

Street NE (see attached map). 

 

Construction is scheduled to begin the week of November 9, 2020 and is anticipated to be 

complete November 25, 2020. Due to excavation required for the rehabilitation of the storm 

pipe, Belmont Street NE and E Street NE between Winter Street NE and Cottage Street NE will 

be closed to through traffic and parking during periods of construction. Local access to homes 

will be maintained.  Additionally, sidewalks along the west side of Winter Street NE will be 

periodically closed during construction. 

 

If you have questions or concerns about this project, feel free to contact me at 503-588-6211 or 

by email at jcasteel@cityofsalem.net. Thank you for your cooperation while we complete this 

project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  

 

Jerry Casteel 

Engineering Associate 
 
RH/MD: \\PUBWKS\PWFILES\GROUP\ENGINEERING\PROJECTS\FACILITIES ENGINEERING\STORMWATER\202020 WINTER ST NE PIPE 

BURST\CORRESPONDENCE\20201103 PNL.DOCX 

cc: Chuck Bennett, Mayor; Councilor Cara Kaser, Ward 1; Eric Bradfield, Grant Neighborhood Association; 

Steve Powers, City Manager; Peter Fernandez, PE, Public Works Director; Brian D. Martin, PE, City 

Engineer; Keith H. Kuenzi, PE, Assistant City Engineer; File PN 202020, Correspondence 




